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Thank you, Madam President.

We thank the distinguished delegation of Palau for today’s presentation and their commitment to the UPR.

Italy welcomes the standing invitation issued by Palau to the Human Rights Council Special Procedures’ mandate holders. 

Italy also appreciates measures taken in favour of gender equality, particularly the adoption of the National Gender Mainstreaming Policy in 2018 and the Country Plan 2020-2022 aimed at improving political, economic, and social opportunities for women.
We commend progress made in the fight against human trafficking, especially through the approval of the 2019 National Action Plan, as well as the accession to the United Nations Convention against Transnational Organized Crime and to its Protocol to Prevent, Suppress and Punish Trafficking in Persons, especially Women and Children.
Italy seizes this opportunity to offer Palau the following recommendations:

· Consider ratifying the main international conventions on human rights already signed in 2011, starting from the International Covenants on civil and political rights and on economic, social, and cultural rights. 

· Strengthen the efforts to end gender-based violence and ratify the Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Discrimination against Women.

· Sustain the endeavours to counter trafficking in human beings and to guarantee assistance to the victims.

· Take appropriate measures to fight all forms of discrimination.

We wish Palau a successful review.

I thank you.  
